Campus Planning Newsletter

CONNECTICUT COLLEGE



October 2024

The Office of Finance and Administration

Dear members of the Connecticut College community,

Fall at Conn is in full swing with several campus infrastructure projects nearing completion or advancing into a new phase.

Cro Boulevard

Cro Boulevard is progressing nicely toward becoming an expanded pedestrian green space by the end of the academic year. The current phase is expected to be substantially completed by the end of the fall semester. Along with continued demolition, lighting and landscaping will be added to the boulevard in preparation for final touches by the end of July 2025.



Crozier-Williams Renovation

As described in our most recent campus message, Cro's lobby work will phase into a three-part renovation during the Fall semester. The construction team has strategically planned this work in a staggered approach during scheduled breaks in the academic calendar. These are active construction sites. Please be mindful of signage and construction boundaries. Due to longer than expected lead times, project completion has been delayed to mid-March 2025.

East Lot

This month, traffic loops were installed for the gates on the north and south sides of East lot, which is fully functioning. This parking lot is ready for faculty and staff use going forward. The EV chargers had a longer than anticipated lead time and will be installed later. Sidewalk repairs will be done this week, but the lot will remain open. Please be mindful of any parking space closures.

Silfen Field and Track Renovation

Silfen Field has been completed. The varsity field hockey, lacrosse, soccer, track and field, and rugby teams, as well as club sports and recreational activities will experience the new high-performance field, while the newly replaced track is built for shock absorbency. The surface of the track is scheduled for completion later this month. New track D zones will complement the track to ensure optimum safety for high jump and pole vault athletes during practice and competition. As a reminder, Silfen Track is an active construction site. Please be mindful of the fence surrounding the track.

In addition to these ongoing projects you see on campus, our office is busy planning for summer '25 and beyond. We hope to share our summer '25 project plans soon.

We will continue to update our website and send monthly progress reports. Previous newsletters are also available on the web.

Happy Fall and go Camels!